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Principal Message

"God, our Father, we give thanks for the gift of Easter, a time of

hope and new beginnings. May the resurrection of Jesus �ll our

hearts with joy and inspire us to spread your love and compassion

to all. Help us to live lives that re�ect the light of Christ, and may

we always remember the power of hope that He has given us. We

ask this through Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen."

Our Lady of Loretto, Pray for us

Wishing all our families a Blessed Easter.

Please �nd the April Calendar is at the end of the newsletter.

Communication

Loretto Catholic is rooted in Catholic and Christian values. Our goal is to create a safe, kind and

loving environment for all who work, learn, and assist with our school community.

Aggressive or hostile behaviour or language toward, staff, students or our community helpers will

not be tolerated. While we welcome feedback, concerns and opinions it is the expectation that all
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staff, students, parents, guardians and community helpers communicate their needs and concerns

with one another in a respectful and peaceful manner whether through email, on the phone or face-

to-face. Adherence to this expectation is vital in order to create a community which can solve

problems and help one another achieve success.

We continue to focus on "Bee-ing part of our Loretto Catholic

Hive", we all play a role in order for our Hive to be successful. We

can Be Kind, Be Caring, Be successful, Be Nurturing, Be workers,

Be Faithful...

As we work through this year students and staff will work on the

importance of Team work and how our Hive is a collective group

that helps to make each one of us better and stronger spiritually,

emotionally and intellectually.

Organization 2025-2026

We will be starting to plan for the 2025- 2026 school year and the

speci�c organization of the school is tentative dependent upon

any changes to our enrolment numbers. As well, due to our

enrolment numbers, we know that combined classes are a reality

for many of our grades.

We will continue to follow the direction set in the past several years, and will not be accepting

requests. As the experts in education, we will base all student placement decisions on what is in

the best interest of the entire student community at Loretto Catholic. These decisions are made in

good faith and based on, but not necessarily limited to, the following considerations: individual

needs of students; academic strengths and needs; social and emotional needs of students;

resource support requirements and personnel allocation; and classroom teacher strengths.

Please continue to remember that changes to classes can and will continue to be made until the

end of September.

Combined classes such as but not limited are Grades 3/4, 6/7 and 7/8. We have very large

numbers in certain grades and combined classes will be a reality. Those classes will not be

altered unless we continue to receive enough enrollment for new classes. Again that will not occur

until late Septemeber.

****We will not be making any adjustments or changes to class lists or homerooms until the end

of September should enrollment increase or decrease.

How Parents can help with the transition to a different grade...

Talk positively to your child about next year. If your child is with a different group of students

discuss relationships and the excitement of making new friends. Letting them know that we have

many opportunities to see all their friends at recess, trips etc. That new expierences build

resiliency and enhance our learnings skills like collabration, independence, initiative to name a few.



Parking Lot Safety

Just wanted to take a moment to thank all our families who are following the Kiss'n Ride process

both before and after school.

We are asking parents to only use the front area designated as a Kiss'n 'Ride- to not park and

leave your car or exit your car in this area. Student(s) exit the car only with their belongings and

cross with the supervisor to the school property. We are asking that GR 4-8 if being picked up use

the KSD/Loretto side parking lot by the Soccer Turf. Students can walk out through the back

blacktop.

We also ask that parents do not park in front of the stop signs along the exit path as this blocks

tra�c and �ow and the entry of the afternoon busses.

Parents/Guardians we ask that you not block the entrance way at the end of the day as the busses

are struggling to get into our parking lot or to have to try and manuever around cars.

We have supervision staff who are helping students so they can walk to their entrances both at the

front and back of the school before 8:45 a.m. Once the bell goes, students must enter through the

front doors.

We ask that cars proceed slowly as we have had a few very close calls with students. Cars need to

STOP and check that the crosswalk is clear where students and families are walking to cross.

Should parents want to park- then please use the side entrance at the KSD side (Kalar Soccer

Park) and enter through the back gates after 8:35 and at the end of the day after 3:05 at dismissal

so KSD can dismiss.

Families are asked not to park on the side of Loretto Catholic where the gate and portables are at

any time as this is an Emergency Lane, as well we have been asked not to use the Avondale

Parking lot as a pick up zone.

Your support and assistance in ensuring our students' safety are very important to all of us.

Balance Day schedule

A Balanced School Day is a modi�ed elementary school schedule designed to enhance learning,

foster healthy habits, and encourage daily physical activity.

A typical Monday to Friday Balanced School Day at Loretto Catholic would be:

845- 8:55 a.m. -Bell rings/Announcements & Attendance

8:55–10:55 a.m. – 120 instructional minutes



10:55-11:35 a.m. – 40 minutes nutrition break (20 mins eating/20 mins physical activity

break)

11:35-12:55 p.m. – 80 instructional minutes

12:55–1:35 p.m. – 40 minutes nutrition/physical activity break

1:35–2:55 p.m. – 80 instructional minutes

2:55-3:05 p.m. - Prayers/Announcements & Dismissal for all students

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Catholic School Council - Krispy Kreme Fundraiser

Thank you to all our families who purchased our Krispy Kreme

donuts fundraiser. We have raised $3000

that will go towards Gr 8 graduation and technology.

Thank you to our top sellers:

1st -Matty M Gr 1 D - 40 dozens

2nd -Rory M -Gr 8M

3rd - Marco K -Gr 4P & Piper C- Gr 8M

Loretto Catholic Yearbook

Back by popular demand, is this year's yearbook!!!

Thank you to all our families who ordered!!!

Students have been working on this year's cover page. Stay tuned

on our winners.

Thank you

The Yearbook Committee

Playground Safety

Parents, we have noticed lots of excessive physical play during our outdoor and after school

times. Often, it is a simple misunderstanding or because feelings were hurt. Students are saying

very unkind words over a loss of a game or showing poor sportsmanship. We are asking for your

support as we continue to work with our students on being kind to each other, walking away, going

to a teacher for help, asking the other student to stop. These are some of strategies we are using.

Our students can communicate their feelings afterward and are always remorseful and willing to

work through to a solution and restore the relationship. We will continue to develop and work on

students regulating their emotions with the Zones of Regulations.

We thank you in advance for addressing this at home as a family as well.



Big Bear Spirit Wear

Families are able to purchase Spirit Wear through Big Bear Spiritwear - please visit the website by

clicking on the banner above with their name.

Our new FRESH Loretto Catholic Logo for our Spirit Wear.

https://www.bigbearspiritwear.com/loretto-lynx/


Students may continue to wear existing spirit wear. Just a reminder that Spirit Wear T-shirts are not

part of the daily dress code as collar shirts must be worn.

Please see the items below that are available throughout the year to purchase.

**To order- Link to Big Bear website- click schools- click Niagara Falls - click on Loretto Catholic

School dress code is in effect. Collared shirt is either blue or white- no logos. Pants, skirts, shorts

are blue. Denim is dark denim and in good repair, not faded or with holes.

All sweaters are blue unless they are Loretto Catholic Spirit wear which are blue and/or grey and

have our school logo on it.

Grad hoodies are reserved for our students in Grade 8 only. As well s St. Michael's current spirit

wear on Wednesdays.

In the winter months students, please have students layer and wear blue dress code sweaters.

Please be mindful that running shoes are necessary for gym classes and for outside play.

Thank you for your continued support.



Electronics

The Electronic communication Systems Policy states that cell phones or smart phones, tablets,

laptops , audio or video recording devices are eligible for use by students in all Niagara Catholic

Elementary schools (Grades 6-8) as approved only by staff for instructional or co- instructional

purposes. The expectation is that students will use NCDSB's electronic communication systems

for educational purposes, to enhance learning through responsible access to global information

and communication. Students who carry cell phones when travelling to and from school, for safety

reasons, are reminded they are not allowed to use their cell phones to call or text home once they

are on school property or during the school day/recess/lunch.

All cell phone must remain off/silent and put away during the school day unless noted by the

school staff.

Students are asked to use the school student phone located in the o�ce if they need to call home

or are not feeling well.

We thank you in advance for your support in ensuring students stay safe from social media during

the school day.

School Cash online

Payment for School Activities- School Cash Online

http://ncdsb.schoolcashonline.com/


Parents/Guardians are asked to sign up for our convenient payment program -

SCHOOLCASHONLINE. This is an excellent way to pay for student activities/lunches without

sending in money to school.

To register, please go to:

SchoolCashOnline.com: Welcome

Why Use SchoolCash Online? Convenient Make secure payments

24/7 from the comfort of your home Easy To Use Online shopping

with various payment methods Safe Your child won't be carrying

cash or checks to and from school Saves Time Manage your

school expenses and view payment history in one place

 schoolcashonline.com

Lynx Water Bottles

We will continue to sell our Loretto Lynx 24- ounce reusable Sports

Water bottles with our Loretto Lynx logo on it as well as a spot to

write your child's name on it. Water bottles are BPA-free sports

bottles that are made with a polyethylene (PET) material that's

phthalate-free, non-toxic and lead-free. It features a twist-on lid with

push/pull drinking spout. Its translucent bottle colour matches its

lid color. Bottles can be purchased through School Cash Online for

$8.00 each or 2 for $14.00. We will begin selling as of mid

September until late May.

Reusable Water Bottles & Utensils

Please ensure that your child comes to school each day with a reusable water bottle. This will not

only help keep our children hydrated but will also help our environment. We ask that if your child

needs a fork or spoon to eat their snacks or lunch that you please place one in their lunch pails.

Niagara Nutrition Partners

Thank you to our Niagara Nutrition Partners for all their support

this year. Each class has a bin and tongs �lled with delicious and

nutritious food items such as yogurt tubes, fruits, fruit bars, and

individually baked goods. These items vary from day to day. All

students are welcome to pick a snack to compliment their own snacks.

We also want to thank our families for donating to this great cause so we can continue to sustain

and help maintain it throughout the year.

Please continue to help by donating through School Cash Online.

Niagara Public Health - Dental Screening

Niagara Region Public Health Dental Program will be offering dental screening to grades JK, SK, 2,

4 and 7 on April 24 & 25, 2025.
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A registered dental hygienist will take a quick look in the child's

mouth using a sterilized dental mirror and light.

The Healthy Smiles Ontario program may �nancially assist

children who do not have access to dental care.

If you do not want your child(ren) to take part in the dental

screening, you MUST complete the online School Dental

Screening Opt-Out Form or call the Dental Health Line at 905-

688-8248 or 1-888-505-6074 ext. 7399 each school year.

If your child(ren) is not in one of the grades listed above, they may

have the opportunity to participate in the dental screening. If you

would like your child to be screened, please complete the School Dental Opt-In Form.

https://www.niagararegion.ca/living/health_wellness/dental/treatment-options-for-children.aspx
https://niagararegion.ca/living/health_wellness/dental/school-dental-screenings-form.aspx
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Items Left At School

We know it is the season when we have many student belongings at school like hats, mittens,

sweaters, coats, indoor/outdoor shoes and boots at school. Often items are not labelled and it is

hard to know who they belong to. We do have a lost and found for students to check in the

vestibule in the main entrance to the school. Unfortunately, should items go missing and/or are

lost when students have left them at school a reminder that we, the school, are not responsible for



any lost items or items left at the school. We will do our best to help our students �nd their items.

We ask that items are all labelled as many items are similar or from the same stores.

Toys at School

We remind all our students and parents that although toys are fun to play with during recess times,

it is di�cult to keep track of whose toys belong to whom. Often students bring and play with their

toys during class time. We ask that you please consider not sending toys or labelling the toys and

speaking to your child about when is an appropriate time to use them.

Although students are encouraged not to trade playing cards of any kind i.e. Pokémon, we are not

responsible for traded, lost or misplaced cards.

Thank you for your support

Pets on School Property

Parents, we kindly ask that your pets do not come on to school property at arrival and dismissal.

Many of our areas are already congested with families at pick up and some of our families and

students are a little uncomfortable.

We appreciate your support.

https://www.saintmichaelmustangs.com/


Ms. Spadafora


